
Today the KPA volunteers have been sorting 
through all your generous gifts for our School 
Fayre next Saturday. We have so many kind sup-
porters so if you donated goodies, helped sort, 

gave prizes for the raffle or are intending to run a stall or visit the Fayre 
I would like to thank you so much for supporting the school and mak-
ing it a great place to learn. 
This week we have seen the introduction of a new initiative at school. 
The Year 4 Kitchen Crew -  Jake, Leo, Evan, Aaryn, Sam and Joseph – 
felt that children should be rewarded for their good manners at 
lunchtime. They have introduced a ‘Shine Your Light at Lunchtime’ 
scheme where children are awarded stickers to add to their year group 
totals. The year group with the most stickers will get additional play-
time on Mondays. The hall at lunchtime is a very happy place, with our 
favourite radio station – Request FM – creating a buzz and lots of 
friendly chatter with opportunities for the children to mix with chil-
dren in different classes. Following the school’s purchase of a new 
cleaning machine for the school hall, the Kitchen Crew felt the most 
important issue we now need to address is the amount of food being 
dropped on the floor. The team talked to the children about this issue 
in our Worship on Monday and the results of their initiative have been 
amazing! Great work Kitchen Crew and thank you to all the other chil-
dren for trying so hard to improve our lunchtimes. The cooks have 
been really grateful! 

 

Children are awarded House 

Points for effort, achievement 

and kindness to others. This 

week’s points totals are 

Welton = 472 

Morrison =  365 

 

Ireland = 505 

 

 

 

 

 

At KPS we believe that good 

manners are essential and the 

teaching of these is at the centre 

of our curriculum. This week  

1H and 6M have been recog-

nised as having the best manners 

in school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also encourage good table 

manners and eating. This week’s 

dining superstars are: 

Year  4 
 

 

Every day your child spends in 

school really matters. This week’s 

attendance superstars are: 

3L with 99% 

  

Weekly Reminders 
 Please remember clubs finish on Thursday 28th November 2019 

 Foundation performance tickets - please ensure we have your request by Friday 
29th November to ensure you get your initial allocation 
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 We raised £906.49! 

We had an amazing day organised by the School Council.. 

The cake baking was of an extremely high standard!  

Thank you for all the donations we have made for this  fantastic cause. 

KPA Christmas Fayre  - Saturday 30th November 

11am—2pm 

Come and join the fun! 

* Meet Santa  * Letter to Santa   * Christmas Cafe 

*Chocolate Tombola  * Bric– a Brac  * Games  



 
Year 6 

Rowan & Lily 

Year 5 

Year 4 

Jake & Maria 

Year 3 

Year 2 

Myles 

Year 1 

Lucas 

EYFS 

 
Christmas Fayre Update 

Saturday 30th November 
 

 Thank you for all the dona-
tions. Your support is greatly 
appreciated. 

  Please return your raffle tickets 
 to the office asap 

 Please bring any cakes into 
school on 29th November (no 
nuts) 

 
If you are able to help please sign up 
on the board in the school reception 

or email us at kibworthparentsassoci-
ation@hotmail.com or through mes-
senger on our Facebook page: Face-
book.com KibworthParentsAssocia-

tion 

 
Christmas Disco  

date for diary  
Thursday 12th December 

 
Foundation 3.15-4.30pm 

KS1 4.45-5.30pm 
KS2 5.45-7.30pm 

 
25.11.2019 - Flu Immunisations 
27.11.2019 - 5P trip to Ernest Cook 
29.11.2019 - Year 4 Family Worship (9.15am) 
30.11.2019 - KPA Christmas Fayre 
03.12.2019 - Year 5 Mosque visit 
03.12.2019 - KS1 Play for parents 2pm & 6.30pm 
04.12.2019 - KS1 Play for parents 6.30pm 
06.12.2019 - Decorations Day 
10.12.2019 - Foundation Stage Nativity 2pm 
11.12.2019 - Foundation Stage Nativity 2pm 
12.12.2019 - KPA Christmas Discos 
13.12.2019 - Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day 
17.12.2019 - Christmas lunch 
20.12.2019 - Last day of term 

This week in the world of sport at Kibworth Primary School, the year 5/6 Dodgeball tournament 

took place at Robert Smyth. It was a brilliant opportunity for all the children both the boys and 

girls teams to compete in a much loved lunchtime activity. Our Sports Ambassadors have been 

practicing over lunchtimes for the past month to help the children get a better understanding of 

the sport. Both teams had so much fun, highlighted by it also being the first time that some children had repre-

sented the school this year and they made us proud.  

Rewinding back to last Friday, the 5/6 football team attended the Division 1 round robin league at Harborough 

Town FC. They won all three games convincingly whilst maintaining excellent sportsmanship. This is an exciting 

spring board ready for the rearranged Rice Bowl match in early December. 

I went to Ernest Cook Woods it was good fun, first we 
planted trees in little groups of 3 people, then we had hot 
chocolate which was yummy. We then had to build dens 
out of sticks and used a flag as well it was a fun day.  
Jazzmin 5C 

 
I went to the woods and we went into groups to plant a tree, then we 
made dens out of sticks and trees.  I wore 7 layers of clothes and my wellie 
boots to keep me warm. Bea 5C 
 
I have learnt lots this week especially my phonics .I like coming to school 
my best friend is Martha. Luke FSM 

Year  5 - Ernest Cook Tree Planting 
Over the past two weeks, two of the Year 5 classes have visited Ern-
est Cook Woods. During our trip, we were given the privilege of help-
ing replenish the felled ash trees due to an outbreak of 'ash dieback'. 
Each child planted their own hazel tree, which grow very quickly. To 
begin with, we watched an expert forester (Mick) demonstrate how 
to perfectly plant a sapling. 

Soon after, we were equipped with a spade, a sapling, a cane and a 
plastic coil and tasked with restocking the woods. It was tiresome 
work - some of us dug holes that were so deep, we hit clay! However, 
despite the strenuous activity, we were rewarded with scrumptious 
hot chocolate before beginning the traditional tasks of den building 
and capture the flag. 5P cannot wait to also leave their legacy of be-
ing responsible citizens at Ernest Cook. 

Thanks again, Emma and Mick, we had a great time!  
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